APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

July 13, 2008
7:00-8:30 PM EDT

Present:
Peggy Bennett, Joan Brooks, Pam Hansen-Barnard, Theresa Pettersen-Chu, Jeanne Reock
Absent:
Teresa Arroyo-Bensick
	
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/COMMENTS
	RESPONSIBILITY
	TIMEFRAME

	1
	Introduction of new members

	Joan welcomed Executive Committee members new since July 1:  Theresa Pettersen-Chu, who replaced Mike Schlesinger as second vice-chair, and Peggy Bennett, who replaced Rosemary Flannery as Secretary.
	Theresa and Peggy are now fully on board, having sat in on previous calls for orientation.


	Theresa Petersen-Chu and Peggy Bennett
	3 years: 

July 1, 2008—

June 30, 2011

	2
	New summary of minutes
	At the 6/1/08 meeting the Executive Committee discussed Patti Allen’s suggestion that an electronic summary of the Executive Committee monthly meeting be sent to the INARS membership and agreed that the Executive Committee Secretary create both the meeting minutes and the summary for review/approval by the Executive Committee.  Rosemary was not able to do this for the 6/1/08 Executive Committee meeting.  As per the committee’s recommendation last month, the summary should acknowledge Patti for her suggestion and end with the statement:  “We value your opinion and would love to hear from you with comments, suggestions and questions.”  
	Peggy will create the summary as well as the full minutes of this meeting and subsequent ones for Executive Committee approval and posting of the summary to  synergists@yahoogroups.com each month.  
	Peggy Bennett
	ASAP and ongoing (this applies to INARS Board of Director meetings as well)


	3
	Report from the Treasurer


	Two suggestions were made:

1. Hide monthly columns to decrease length of report, especially for printing.

2. Label each month’s report with the month and year (e.g., April 2008 Treasurer’s Report) and the final one for the year with the word “final” and the year (e.g., “Final 2007-2008 Treasurer’s Report”).

There was no further discussion of the treasurer’s report.
	Peggy will inform Teresa Arroyo-Bensick to ensure correct labeling in all subsequent reports.

	Peggy Bennett and
Teresa Arroyo-Besnick
	ASAP

	4
	Report-out on action items from 6/1/08 Executive Committee meeting
	1. Rosemary Flannery and Mike Schlesinger:  Send in invoices for reimbursement.

2. Jeanne Reock:  Contact Patti Allen about co-authoring a proposal to RCI and the Master Synergists about a deadline to accept or reject additional training models, particularly one that will be focused on licensed professionals.
3. Rosemary Flannery:  Contact Teresa Arroyo-Bensick and possibly Rita Waters to develop a procedure for contacting graduates of RSM trainings to determine the status of their practice and additional information that may be helpful to any decision concerning the need for more trainings to bolster the shrinking number of practitioners of this wonderful work.
4. Joan Brooks:  Thank Renee Jacobs for her suggestion about sending the newsletter to everyone and inform her of the committee’s decision:  additional insert with images and a summary of the conference with the tagline “Without members this kind of conference cannot happen” will be added to the membership mailing in the fall.

5. Rosemary Flannery:  Send email to Gilly Thomas about the research she is involved in—cost, protocol, primary investigator, proposed journals for submission, etc.

6. Joan Brooks:  Email Theresa Petersen-Chu and Peggy Bennett about the date/time of this meeting.
	Joan reported all were paid.

Jeanne has not yet done this, but will do it this week.

According to Joan, Rosemary contacted Teresa and Rita recently.  Joan will follow up with Rosemary for an update. 

Joan sent Renee an email with this information.

Rosemary sent an excellent email to Gilly, who responded that her research is currently on hold.

 

	Jeanne Reock

Joan Brooks
	Complete.

7/14/08-7/19/08

7/14/08-7/19/08

Complete.

Complete.

Complete.



	5
	Policy manual
	Jeanne noted that INARS has no policy manual.  One has to comb through meeting minutes to find them.  The Executive Committee agreed that we begin a separate document to track policies (organized by topic and including when and by whom they were adopted) and publish them on the RSM website.
	Jeanne will send Peggy hard copies of meeting minutes with current policies marked, which Peggy will scan and enter into a new “authoritative source” document for INARS policies.  Once we have a significant number of polices, we’ll post these on the RSM website.
	INARS Secretary (currently Peggy Bennett)
	7/14/08-7/19/08


	6
	Guidance to INARS Conference Committee on outside speakers/presenters
	Joan will talk to the Conference Committee on 7/16/08.  The issue of a lack of INARS policy on non-RSM speakers at INARS conferences keeps coming up.  After much discussion, including acknowledgement of the fact that the conference is one of few venues in which opportunities to earn RSM graduate credits are available, the Executive Committee decided it was open to outside speakers with these considerations:

· Outside speaker needs to be pre- or post- conference to enable Synergists to earn RSM grad credits during conference time

· Topic needs to be relevant and pertinent to RSM, and of benefit to us as Synergists

· Needs to be the “RIGHT” speaker; we do not want a speaker who wants to sell another modality/training 

· Speaker would need to be approved by BASEC

· Topic would need to be approved for CEUs by BASEC.  If it’s controversial or we need support, it would then also go to the INARS BOD.

· Cost is a consideration.  The conference has been self-supporting.  The Conference Committee can request that outside speaker costs be subsidized if the topic is of sufficient benefit to our members.
Theresa suggested that in addition there be someone to talk about marketing at each INARS conference, as marketing is difficult for our membership.
	Joan will convey these considerations to the Conference Committee and suggest that the Conference Committee solicit ideas for outside speakers from the INARS membership through synergists@yahoogroups.

com.
	Joan Brooks
	7/16/08

	7
	Update on AZ situation and new paradigm task force
	Kim’s attorney’s response went to the AZ licensing board on 7/3/08.  Joe, Jeanne, Marge, and others were instrumental in composing it.  Jeanne has asked Joe for a copy.  Kim could hear back in a few weeks to a few years.  This situation has reignited the need for a “new paradigm task force” to define RSM, and study possibilities/recommend an approach for what we want from the state:

1. Investigate and proceed with creating a distinct license category.

2. Request exemptions from states (such as Arizona) in which our right to practice is doubtful.

3. Create a coalition of Alternative Practitioners – The Minnesota Freedom of Health Care Laws instigated by the MN Health Care Coalition is a good example of this.  This coalition would come together to seek freedom of access to healthcare along the lines of the MN law.  Under this approach, we would be able to practice without state licensing.

We definitely need the participation of the RCI and the MSC in these discussions.  The RCI must give the MSC a deadline for a plan for different training models as well.   
We also need to contact professions who went through the licensing process within the past 20 years for information on how difficult it was.  
	Joan will call the MSC and RCI to request members to participate on a task force to define RSM and recommend an approach on licensing/exemption.  She’ll draft some talking points for the Executive Committee to review beforehand.
	Joan Brooks
	7/14/08-7/19/08


	8
	Leftovers from board meeting
	Again tabled until next meeting.


	
	
	

	9

	Next meeting


	
	
	
	Sunday, August 17, 2008,

7:00-8:30 PM EDT


